February 11, 2025

On February 11, 2025, the Versailles Town Council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance along with attorney Lynn Fledderman. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted.

The Nobel, LLC will have an asbestos inspection on February 27th. Report will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Baseball/Softball and Soccer contracts were discussed. Council approved the final edit. Jerad Amos signed the baseball/softball contract on behalf of Ripley County Recreational League.

As requested by a resident, a new streetlight was installed on Horton Drive.

Council accepted Randall Benjamin's bid to upgrade the camera system at town hall.

Ordinance updates were discussed. Over the next few months, council will review ordinances and update them accordingly.

South Ripley After Prom committee requested a donation. Council approved a \$400 donation.

A letter from Historic Hoosier Hills RC&D requesting annual dues was reviewed. The matter was tabled to next meeting in order to research the organization.

Park Hop will be March 1- May 3. Council approved signs to be posted at the Tyson Sports Complex, Pangburn and Kevin Hensley Memorial

An insert will be sent out in the March utility bill requesting that residents participate in a survey for the comprehensive plan.

Bids for Perry Street will be opened on February 24th.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:49 p.m.

Attest

Sarah Bauman, Clerk Treasurer

Roxanne Meyer, Council President

Josh Combs, Council member

Renee Hart, Council member